
 

 

 

 

DATE:  May 3, 2023                        WIOAB 01-22 Change 2 

TO:  All WIOA Local Areas 

FROM: Summer MacDonald 
  Program Manager 

SUBJECT: WIOA Service Delivery Incorporating Idaho Launch 

 
 
 
 
Change to WIOAB 01-22 & WIOAB 01-22 Change 1: 
 
The Workforce Development Council (WDC) has notified the IDOL/Administrative Entity that Idaho 
LAUNCH funding for PY22 has been fully obligated.  
 
WIOA staff should utilize the WIOA Title I-B programs (Adult, Dislocated Worker, and Youth) and the 
Eligible Training Provider List (ETPL) to fund any necessary training services for those eligible for and 
enrolled in WIOA. This is a reversal of the previous policy presented in WIOAB 01-22.  
 
Participants who applied for LAUNCH funding before 4/29/23 may continue to be evaluated for 
LAUNCH assistance.  
 
The WDC will issue additional guidance for the LAUNCH training program before the start of PY23. 
Refer to the Idaho LAUNCH website for additional details: https://idaholaunch.com/ 
 

• Questions regarding WIOA should be directed to WIOA/TAA@labor.idaho.gov.  
 

• Questions regarding Idaho LAUNCH may be directed to brandy.witt@labor.idaho.gov  
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